
 
 
 
 
To: Advisory Council 
 
Cc: Revenue and Resources Council 
 Equity and Education Council 
 Community and Communication Council  
 Administrative Council 
 
Fr: Thuy Thi Nguyen, President  
 
Date:  March 4, 2020 
 
Re: Assessment of Reorganization Due to Budget Reductions 
 
 
At its February 28, 2020 meeting, I inquired with you to assess the reorganization 
recommendation that Advisory Council made last year as presented by me and the administrative 
team.  (See reorganization chart recommendation: Phase II Budget Reduction and College 
Reorganization.pptx) 
 
The purpose of this assessment is to examine the reorganization with the goal of continuous 
improvement.  This process is part of an overall effort to be a reflective college – recognizing 
what is working, hearing people’s concerns on what is not, and making improvements.     
 
Upon your advice to provide a list of questions meant to guide feedback from Advisory Council 
constituents, I worked with the tri-chairs to produce this Governance Memo with such guided 
questions.  I ask that each constituency group provide feedback to their constituency 
representatives by the March 20th Advisory Council meeting, as on that date I will request that the 
Advisory Council representatives recommend which area(s) of the reorganization the college 
should explore making changes.   
 
Please note that many elements of the reorganization were made to meet the budget reductions; 
thus, any recommended changes to the reorganization most likely will have budget impact and 
your feedback would possibly require further discussion as needed in order to reprioritize 
resources.   
 
Thus, I will consult with Cabinet to consider financial and organizational implications of your 
recommended improvements, and then return to an Advisory Council meeting in April (to be 
scheduled) with suggestions on how to implement the recommended changes.  If significant 
implications exist as related to recommended improvements, I will relay this information at said 
meeting.  At that April meeting, the Advisory Council could recommend to me either a course of  



 
 
action, or further opportunity to relay said implications to constituents with a formal action 
recommendation at a future meeting during the Spring Quarter (or even next year, if need). 
 
Though the following questions are meant to help guide feedback, constituents are absolutely 
free to comment on any aspect of the reorganization.  An anonymous online survey, similar to 
the one made available during the budget reduction conversations, is also available for those who 
wish to provide feedback through such mode: https://foothill.edu/president/updates.html  
 
For your reference, attached is the current organizational chart that reflects the reorganization as 
recommended last year and any additional changes to date. 


